

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE OF THE UNITED STATES COURTS

JAMES C. DUFF Director

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20544

December 4, 2015

Alan Gura, Esq. Gura & Possessky, PLLC 105 Oronoco Street, Suite 305 Alexandria, VA 22314

Dear Mr. Gura:

I write in response to your letter of December 1, 2015, to Chief Justice John G. Roberts, Jr., concerning the intercircuit assignment of Senior Judge Frederick J. Scullin, Jr., to perform judicial duties in the United States District Court for the District of Columbia. Chief Justice Roberts made this designation and assignment pursuant to a certificate of necessity by the Chief Judge of the United States Court of Appeals for the District of Columbia in accordance with 28 U.S.C. 294(d). Because the scope of that designation and assignment is now a subject of litigation in that court, see Order in *Wrenn v. District of Columbia*, No. 15-7057 (D.C. Cir., Sept. 15, 2015), no administrative action will be taken respecting that intercircuit assignment.

Sincerely,

James C. Duff

Director